Mr. Paul Walker 1253 Woodrow Wichita, Kansas

Dear Paul:

Mr. Glen Perkins, one of our students, stopped in the Physical Education Office day before yesterday and stated that you were interested in attending the University of Kansas.

Glen stated that you graduated this past semester, and that this coming September you are hoping to enter the University if at all possible. Glen also stated that you played a star guard on the North High team at Wichita this past year.

I am sorry that I did not get an opportunity to meet you when we were in your city playing the University of Wichita last Monday evening.

Of course, you know that Ernie Vanek was one of our star players. He doubtless has had many pleasant afternoons teaching you the fundamentals of basketball.

During the Kansas Relays, or rather the morning of the Kansas Relays, we invite a number of high school players to come up for the Relays and drop into the gymnasium and work out with our Varsity and shoot a few goals, just for the fun of it. Since we do not take care of expenses, this is merely an invitation to have you come to the University to see the Relays and we have you as our guest for that.

The date of the Relays is Saturday, April 19 and the time is 10:00. I trust that it will be possible for you to come down and enjoy the morning at basketball and the afternoon in seeing some of the finest athletes in America run on the Kansas Memorial Stadium Track.

I would be happy to hear from you.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation · Varsity Basketball Coach

FCA: 1g

cc: Glen Perkins Ernie Wanek